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Family & Consumer
Sciences

Student 
awards & 
honors
FCS students were recognized for their outstanding 
accomplishments during 2008. Listed below are students 
recognized in Child and Family Studies, Fashion Design, 
Nutrition Science, and Interior Design programs. Page 
two of this newsletter highlights additional awards 
gleaned by our Interior Design program. 

Two Nutrition Science students, Kayla Barr and Kelley 
Ross were awarded the prestigious Texas Dietetic 
Association Foundation Scholarships for the 2008-2009 
academic year. 

Emily Edwards, Child & Family Studies presented her 
paper on "The Effects of Nutrition on Child Growth in 
Underdeveloped Countries" at the annual meeting of 
American Association of Family and Consumer Sciences 
in Milwaukee, WI in June. This was a reviewed 
competition and she received an honorarium award at her 
presentation.

Emily McNeely, Fashion Design was the third place 

winner in the highly competitive Dallas Fashion Group 
Career Day Competition. Dallas Career Day is the largest 
and longest-running event of its kind in the country, with 
over 1,100 students and faculty members from 40 
colleges and universities across 14 states. Emily also won 
Best Senior Collection in the annual 2008 Baylor Fashion 
show. 

The Interior Design faculty proudly acknowledges five 
graduates furthering their education in graduate school. 
Kristin Rose will be attending Washington University in 
St. Louis working toward a Masters in Architecture. Elise 
Wasser was one of two grads accepted into the masters 
program in Architectural History at the University of 

Texas in Austin. Teri Bowman will be attending Arizona 
State University in Tempe, AZ pursuing a master’s degree 
in interior design with a focus on educational interiors. 
Savannah School of Art and Design will be the 
destination of Laura Paulus as she pursues her MFA.  
Lauren Darr will remain at Baylor pursuing a double 
masters in Divinity and Social Work. 

Two of our recent Child & Family graduates are in 
medical school.  Saskia Van der Linden Morgan is 
attending Medical School in West Virginia and Angela 
Wang is attending medical school in Fort Worth.  We also 
had three recent graduates that have earned Child Life 
positions.

KONu Leaders 
2008-2009
KONu elected the following new officers for 
2007-2008:

President:  Amanda Beattie
Vice President:  Marybeth Sparks-Bauer
Secretary & Historian:  Zoe Martinez
Treasurer:  Emily Edwards

The co-sponsors for the honor society are Drs. 
Janelle Walter and Margaret Baier.
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M E S S A G E  F R O M  O U R  C H A I R

What a wonderfully exciting year for the 
Department of Family and Consumer Sciences at 
Baylor University.  You have been a great part in 
the process of moving forward with enthusiasm in 
each of our programs!  The year has been filled 
with student achievements and faculty successes 
that are noted throughout this newsletter!

We are enthusiastically looking forward to a great 
academic year in 2008-2009 with some changes 
happening and others in view for the future.  First, 
we want to welcome faculty to the Departmental 
and Baylor family – Dr. Janet Crow is joining us 
as an assistant professor in Child and Family 
Studies with an emphasis in Family Studies – 
please read more about her and the exciting new 
focus she will be bringing to the program in this 
newsletter; Dr. Margaret Baier, assistant professor 
has assumed the responsibilities of teacher 
educator for the department and is focused on 
strengthening this program area.  The need for 
teachers in Family and Consumer Sciences 
continues to escalate and her skills, contacts, 
expertise are focused on moving Baylor forward.  
You will find more information about her in 
another part of the newsletter.

Family and Consumer Sciences program areas 
continue to be ones that play critical roles in the 
betterment of society.  The interest in the majors 
offered in this department is strong and student 
numbers are steady.  Space needs continue to be a 
high priority need for many of our programs and 
we are pursuing multiple to meet the program 
needs.

As a department, we are striving to continue our 
pursuit of excellence in education working toward 
• increasing the number of scholarships available 

for students in the department, 
• attracting and recruiting outstanding faculty 

and students in each of our program areas;
• developing graduate study/degrees in Family 

and Consumer Sciences program areas, and 
• expanding and reconfiguring the physical 

facilities for the department.

We continue to develop and grow because of your 
support!  We look forward to seeing you at 
Homecoming 2008!

Suzy Weems, PhD, RD, CSSD, LD, CFCS

Interior design (ID) news 
The 2007-2008 academic year was busy and 
successful for faculty and students. The year began 
with the Design Showcase on Parents Weekend, 
showcasing student work from the past academic 
year.  In October, the ID faculty hosted the 
Southwest Regional IDEC Annual Conference. Dr. 
Bowen and Mrs. Brown co-chaired this event. 
Thirty-five educators from the region were in 
attendance. The event proved to be a wonderful 
venue for sharing research and creative scholarship, 
networking with peers, and addressing pertinent 
issues related to the future of design education. The 
event began with an opening reception at the 
Harrington House followed by two days of at the 
North Village Community Center. The group also 
traveled to Temple to tour the Wilsonart Laminate 
plant. 

Once again, interior design students placed in 
student competitions. In the fall, senior Kristin Rose
took first place in the ASID Student Day Design 
Competitions for residential design of a Rocky 
Mountain Retreat. Placing second in the residential 
competition was the senior design team of Rebecca 
Taddia, Rose Lugo, and Jamie Mulder for their loft 
design. In the commercial arena, seniors Kristin 
Rose, Sara Roskam, and Rose Lugo took second 

place for the design of a 
Center for Popular 
Culture. In February, 
seniors, Kristin Rose, Sara 
Roskam, Sylvia 
Hernandez, and Rebecca 
Taddia participated in the 

IIDA Student Design Charette in Houston. The 
design charette is a team-based, time intensive, 
problem-solving design experience. Each student 
was placed on a team with interior design students 
from Texas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, and Louisiana. 
Sara Roskam was on the winning team. Rebecca 
Taddia was on the team receiving runner-up 
recognition. The design project was an indoor-
outdoor environment with a focus on sustainability.

In preparation for her leadership role as 
incoming ASID Student Chapter President in 
2008-09, Melissa Bell, along with Emily King,
attended the ASID National Conference in 
New Orleans in March. 

Ms. Nikki Feilner, full-time lecturer in interior 
design, attended the IDEC International 
Conference in Montreal in March.  She also 
sponsored a Chicago Study Tour this summer 
(see related article).

The year ended on a sad note with the 
untimely death of Terry Brown, adjunct 
lecturer in interior design, in a car accident. 
Mr. Brown was a unique and creative 
individual and passionate about design 
education. He will be missed. Our prayers go 
out to his family. 

ID study tour in Chicago 
Twelve students in the Interior Design 
program completed a summer course, "An 
Architectural Study Tour of Chicago", taught by 
Nikki Feilner, Interior Design faculty.

The class and architectural tours included Frank 
Lloyd Wright's studio and home in Oak Park, the 

Sears Tower, the John 
Hancock building, The Art 
Institute of Chicago, The 
Field Museum, and the 
Shedd Aquarium.

They also toured over 40 
architectural landmarks on 

a River Boat Tour and visited the offices of HOK 
and SOM, two of the world's leaders in Architecture 
and Interior Design. SOM is currently supervising 
the design and construction of the tallest building in 
the world located in Dubai.

The class spent two days at NeoCon, the world's 
largest trade show in the world, with attendance by 
over 25,000 architects and interior designers 
annually.  The students visited showrooms, met 
manufacturers' representatives, and enjoyed the 
professional opportunity to interact with several 
manufacturers.

In the evenings, students attended two Broadway 
musicals, and enjoyed fine dining on the 96th floor 
of the John Hancock building and the Ralph Lauren 
Restaurant.

Fashion design show
Baylor’s FCS department presented the annual 
fashion show in 2008 to a sold-out audience of 300. 
Dr. Jaylie Beckenhauer and 32 visual merchandising 
students coordinated the event with Dr. Judith Lusk, 
Mary Simpson, Jaynie Fader, Patricia Hassell and 32 
design students. 

Cover Story showcased 94 garments created in eight 
fashion design courses. Visual merchandising 
students managed all aspects of the show, including 
planning, publicity, set design, and production.

Eight seniors presented collections, which included 
five to six garments created as a cohesive line 

targeted to the 35 to 55 year-old 
woman. Each senior had a theme 
based on the cohesive element of 
the line: Jessie Hill (Pretty in 
Pleats); Emily McNeely (Duraturo 
Amare); Ashley Dunn (Naturally 
Bright); Miriam Farish (The 
Collection); Ashlee Patton
(Smitten); Caitlyn Gorny
(Juxtaposition); Catherine Dreiss 

(Behind Blue Eyes); and Kelly Crook (The London 
Walk). 

Fashion students are already planning next year’s 
fashion event, which is scheduled for Saturday 
night May 02, 2009. Alumni are encouraged to 
attend! 

B A Y L O R  F C S
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Professional leadership
The department has strong national and state 
leadership contributions including:
National – Janelle Walter, American Association of 
Family and Consumer Sciences, Community 
Learning Chair for Nutrition, Food Science and 
Hospitality;  Suzy Weems, American Dietetic 
Association , Legislative and Public Policy Chair; 
LuAnn Soliah, American Dietetic Association, 
Expert Review Panel; Jaylie Beckenhauer, VP 
program/chair elect for AAFCS Community of 
Partners in Home and Community.
Regional – Adair Bowen and Michelle Brown , 
IDEC: Southwest Regional Conference Co-chairs; 
LuAnn Soliah, Advisory Board for North Dakota 
State University.
State – Stan Love, Texas Society of Architects, 
Awards Committee; Janelle Walter, Texas 
Association of Family and Consumer Sciences, 
Treasurer; Janelle Walter, Texas Dietetic Association, 
Director at Large for District Presidents; LuAnn 
Soliah, Central TX Dietetic Association National 
Nutrition Month Chair; Margaret Baier and Tyler 
Horner, Texas Council on Family Relations, Board 
Members; Jaylie Beckenhauer, Secretary for TX 
Association of Family & Consumer Sciences; Adair 
Bowen, NE district chair for TAFCS.

Rising young professionals 
Faculty in each of our six program areas select 
outstanding students each year as the ‘rising young 
professional/s’ in their academic program. At the 
end of the academic year one student is identified as 
the one ‘Outstanding Student’ for all FCS programs. 
Individuals identified by their program faculty are 
showcased by having their picture displayed in the 
building and with special recognition at the end of 
school celebration. During the 2007-2008 academic 
year, the following students were identified as rising 
young professionals:
� April Cox  – Child and Family Studies
� Heather Hensley - Fashion Merchandising
� Stephanie Kirst  - Fashion Merchandising
� Amy Duncan - General FCS
� Kristin Rose - Interior Design

� Elise Wasser - Interior Design
� Mary Ellen Herndon – Nutrition Sciences
� Jennifer Marquez – Nutrition Sciences
� Catherine Dreiss – Fashion Design
The ‘07-’08 Outstanding Student was Mary Ellen 
Herndon.

Professors active in 
research
In addition to being dedicated to their teaching 
responsibilities, our faculty have been busy 
conducting, publishing, and presenting research in 
their respective fields. The department is proud of 
the many contributions our professors have made, 
furthering BU’s reputation. For a complete list of the 
53 publications and presentations, please see the 
FCS website at http://www.baylor.edu/fcs/.
  

Nutrition Sciences ‘08
Experiential learning and service is a focus for 
nutrition sciences students.  Participation sites 
include: after school programs, meals on wheels and 
extended care facilities. They also conduct research 
projects from conception to publication ready. 

Dr. Crow joins Baylor
Baylor’s Family and Consumer Sciences department 
is pleased to welcome Dr. Janet Crow as a new 
faculty member in the Child and Family Studies 
program. 

Dr. Crow completed her doctorate in the College of 
Human Ecology at Kansas State University where 
she was a part-time assistant professor and also held 
adjunct positions.  Her M.A. degree is from 
Spalding University and her undergraduate degree 
is from the University of Missouri.  

Dr. Crow’s college teaching experiences have 
included undergraduate and graduate courses.  She 
is currently focusing her research on military family 
well-being, demonstrated by the subject of her 
dissertation, Religiosity and U.S. Army Spouses’ 
Perceptions of Coping with Deployment and 
Satisfaction with Life.  

She has also had experience in the fields of 
counseling, family support, and parent education.  
Dr. Crow has served as program manager for the 
Parents as Teachers National Center - Heroes at 
Home program which, in collaboration with the 
Department of Defense, established PAT services at 
military installations across the country. She has 
been an educational consultant, a parent education 
program coordinator, and a parent educator at 
military posts in Kansas and Germany. We are 
pleased to have her join us.  Welcome aboard, Dr. 
Crow! 

Dr. Baier accepts new 
position
Dr. Margaret Baier has transitioned from her 
position as a Full Time Lecturer in Child and Family 
Studies to Assistant Professor in Family & 
Consumer Sciences Teacher Education. Dr. Baier's 
research interests are in parent and adolescent 
relationships and the effect of spirituality on those. 
Dr. Bair's PhD is in Marriage and Family Therapy 
from Texas Tech University, her master's study was 
in the area of human development and family 
studies from Texas Tech, and her first degree was 
from Baylor University in Home Economics, teacher 
education. She taught in the public schools for four 
years. She brings this expertise to her new 
responsibilities, which include teaching Adolescent 
Development, Methods in Teaching Family & 
Consumer Sciences, Occupations in Family & 
Consumer Sciences, Curriculum Development in 
Family & Consumer Sciences, and Student Teaching 
in Family & Consumer Sciences. Dr. Baier will also 
advise students while addressing the needs of the 
FCS teacher education program development. This 
focus on program development will include 
connecting with Baylor FCS alums currently 
employed in the teaching profession. Dr. Baier 
encourages all alums to contact her in order to better 
identify future FCS students and facilitate the 
professional development of those students. 
Welcome Dr. Bair!

B A Y L O R  F C S

Let us hear from you…
Please let us know if you have a new address or if you would like to be included in the alumni update section of our newsletter. 
New information should be emailed to Bobbie_Cuzzort@baylor.edu or mailed to Department of Family & Consumer Sciences, 
One Bear Place #97346, Waco, TX 76798-7346.

Include me….
I want to be a part of exciting things that are happening in the Department of Family and Consumer Sciences.

Here is my tax-deductible gift of: � $25    � $100   � $1,000  � � � � other

Piper Center for Family Studies Child Development� � � � � � � �

Excellence Fund:� � � � � � Scholarship Fund: � � � � �

My company has a matching gift program. Name of company: � � � � � � �
Please send your check and this form to: Department of Family & Consumer Sciences, One Bear Place #97346, Waco, TX 76798-7346

Thank you for supporting the FCS programs at Baylor!
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Family & Child Studies 
grant
Dr. Joyce Nuner received a University Research 
Council Grant in the amount of $3,000 in Spring 
2008 to conduct a research study entitled, Children 
with Special Needs in Early Care and Education 
Settings: Parents’ Perceptions of Availability, 
Accessibility, and Appropriate Practice. 

Piper Center 2008
Piper completed another very successful year.  We 
had over 100 child and family studies students 
completing lab hours.  In addition, over 150 Baylor 
students from multiple departments visited the 
center for various observation opportunities and 
learning experiences.  

During the fall semester, eight students completed 
their practicum at Piper. During the spring we had 
five practicum students and this summer we had 
two, for a total of 15 for the year.

Erin Holmes Jacobus, has been promoted to 
assistant director. Erin has both her Bachelors and 
Masters from Baylor and has been at Piper for six 
years. She has served as the infant and toddler lead 
teachers and this past year mentored new infant/
toddler lead teachers.  Ms. Erin also worked closely 
with practicum and lab students.  Frances Koen, 
pre-k teacher has also served as a mentor and will 
continue in that role.

Anna Barton, Baylor University 2008 graduate in 
Child and Family Studies, has been hired as two-
year-old lead teacher. The infant, toddler and two-
year-old classes will begin a looping program this 
year.  The infant teacher, Candice Coulter will move 
up with her infants, and Anna Burton will take the 
two-year-old classroom and Stephanie Allen 
Adams, 2008, will move to the infant class.  
Stephanie joined Piper in January of this year to 
teach the two-year-olds.

Beginning in January of 2009 Piper will begin the 
NAEYC accreditation process with an intensive self 
study.  We have worked very hard to continue to 

strengthen our program and 
we feel confident that we 
will have success in the 
accreditation process.

We continue to use the 
Reggio and High Scope 
curriculums at Piper.  We 
feel that this best meets the 
needs of our students and 
the children we serve.

FCS internships 2008
131 Baylor FCS students completed or were 
accepted into internships or practicums. For a 
complete listing of the students and 
companies or organizations where the 
students were employed, please see our 
website at www.baylor.edu/fcs.

Fashion Program receives 
$46K in grants
The disciplines of Fashion Merchandising and 
Fashion Design are the beneficiaries of two grants as 
a part of Cotton, Incorporated’s 2008 Educational 
Program.  The two grants total $46,000. The 2008 
grant is for $24,000 to educate on the  the concept of 
sustainability and the environment. The 2009 grant 

for $22,000 is to promote 
cotton as a fashionable fiber 
through creative projects and 
a trend forecasting 
presentation that will be held 
in April 2009. The theme for 
the research program was 
“sustainability”, and 

applicants had to demonstrate how they would 
educate students about cotton’s ecological benefits, 
which includes using less water and fewer 
pesticides and herbicides than ever before as a result 
of new technology. Funding from the grant 
provided faculty release time and travel over the 
summer to work on lesson plans and activities for 
students in Fall 2008, student workers, guest 
speakers and purchase of supplies related to the 
topic. Students in multiple courses will be learning 
about cotton and its reduced impact on the 
environment through a series of in-class lectures 
and assignments. Guest speakers such as Roger 
Haldenby, Vice President, Operations from the 
Plains Cotton Growers’ Inc. will be in the fall. 
Professors and students in Fashion are extremely 
grateful to Cotton Incorporated for the 
organization’s generosity, which has enabled us to 
provide the students with a focused and unified 
learning experience.

Fashion program visits 
Europe
Sixteen fashion students spent two weeks 
studying the trends in the Paris and London 
market centers so that they might have a better 
understanding of how couture fashions trickle 
down to the mid-market.  In addition, a day trip 
to Glasgow, Scotland helped the students have a 
better understanding of the textile industry and 
how textiles progress from fiber to fabrics.  
Appointments on the Paris trip included a visit 
to a couture bridal designer, Alan Lalou and a 
draping demonstration by a former employee of 
Nina Ricci. Visits to department stores and a 
fashion show added to the students’ collection of 
trend information.

In London a visit to Howies, a specialty retailer 
that sells sustainable garments, gave students a 
better understanding of the green movement 
which is influencing not only the U.S. but 
Europe.  While visiting Liberty of London 
Department Store, students were able to 
experience the designer collections.  

Prudence, a couture milliner, discussed the 

process of developing a hat collection for a 
couture runway show.   

Students returned exhausted, but had many 
great memories from their trip that will forever 
be a part of their Baylor University experience.

Child & Family ‘08
Baylor Child and Family Studies students 
enrolled in the Parenting course conducted 
parent education workshops for Waco ISD 
students who are pregnant and/or already 
parenting. Students in FCS 1315 were recognized 
by the Methodist Children's Home for 
volunteering in a Sunday night coffee shop 
designed to build relationships with and mentor 
Methodist Home high school seniors.

Baylor CFS students again participated in Waco 
Week of the Young Child last April at South 
Waco Park and Recreation Center.  Students, 
Piper Staff, and faculty set up, worked 
registration, handed out refreshments, and 
implemented activities with children and 
families.  

The CFS Professional organization took on two 
major service projects this year. Students 
collected and made educational materials to send 
to preschool teachers in the Toledo District of 
Belize. Both the fall and the spring students 
participated in activities to assist the Waco 
Family Abuse Shelter.

100 year 
celebration
American Association of 
Family and Consumer 
Sciences (AAFCS) was 
founded in 1909 and next 
year’s annual meeting will 
focus on the 100 year 

anniversary of the organization. Dr. Janelle 
Walter attended this year’s meeting in 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin, which laid the 
groundwork for the anniversary celebration. For 
complete information on this year’s meeting and 
the upcoming anniversary celebration, please see 
our website at www.baylor.edu/fcs for an article 
discussing these two events.

Dr. LuAnn Soliah 
publishes Good Things 
Happen to Healthy People
Dr. LuAnn Soliah published a book during the 
2007-08 school year, titled, Good Things Happen to 
Healthy People.  The book is 166 pages long, and it 
is written for the lay public.  The book addresses 
several current nutrition research topics 
including osteoporosis, cancer, heart disease, and 
obesity.  Practical and informative food 
recommendations are included in the book.
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Interior Design 
spotlight on alumni
This issue of Baylor’s FCS newsletter includes mini bios 
from two Baylor grads that are currently working in their 
field of study as successful young professionals. The 
newsletter includes a short version of the articles. The 
complete version of both articles can be read in detail by 
visiting our website at www.baylor.edu/fcs. 

The first spotlight is on April Heflich, ’07 graduate from 
the Interior Design department. April’s career first took 
direction in 2004 when as a sophomore in college April 
heard about the USGBC’s LEED certification program, 
which promotes sustainability and high performance 
buildings. She studied LEED rating systems and passed 
the LEED AP exam prior to graduation from Baylor. 
April created and taught a course called “Think Green,” 
which shared her learning experiences and kept her 
current on green building industry.

Since then April has worked at HOK as an interiors 
technician and sustainable champion. Please see the 
complete article on our website to learn more about 
April’s personal and professional challenges and 
successes.

Spotlight on Fashion 
alumni
DeAnna Sandoval, Fashion alumni from Baylor 
University found her start in textile design by 
working at an entry-level freelance position. This 
opportunity enabled her to learn U4ia, textile design 
software, and utilize it to create original artwork 
that was production ready.

DeAnna’s second position was as an Assistant CAD 
Designer for the Children’s Product Development 
team at Sears, Roebuck & Co. While there she 
gained experience by designing children’s wear for 
all ages and traveling with her team to New York to 
visit studios for artwork, attend seminars on trend/
color, and shop for samples.

Most recently DeAnna has been self-employed as 
a freelance Textile Designer. Her company is 
named Studio 329 and she works with my clients 
on-site or from home. As of last year, she also 
started selling prints thru Cherry Design 
Partners, LLC, a studio in NY. For more details 
on DeAnna’s career, please visit our website at 
www.baylor.edu/fcs.

‘08-’09 Ambassadors
Each year the FCS faculty select exceptional 
students from each of the six program areas to serve 
as ambassadors.  They perform as public relations 
officers for the programs they represent.  As student 
leaders in the department, the ambassadors are 
called on to meet and speak with prospective 
students and their parents.    The ambassadors 
named for the 2008-2009 academic year are 
Marybeth Sparks-Bauer and Ashleigh Reuter, for 
Child and Family Studies;  Zoe Martinez and 
Meredith Mitchell for  Fashion Design; Elizabeth 
Josephson, and Katie Head for General Family and 
Consumer Sciences, Angelica Brem and Kate 
Krueger for Interior Design; Komel Crowley for 
Nutrition Sciences; Kim Blair and Cymone Gantt 
for Fashion Merchandising. We look forward to a 
super year with our new ambassadors!

Outstanding alumni
Greta Griffith Buehrle (’05) interior designer for 
HKS, Inc. in Dallas, Texas received the 2007 KHS 
Outstanding Interior Designer Award. It is an 
award given to a non-associate designer. 
Nominees are selected from across the entire 
company and satellite offices. Greta is also 
attending the University of North Texas pursuing 
a MFA in the School of Visual Arts.

Jennifer Burggraaf (’99) of Count & Castle 
Designs received 2nd Place in the ASID Texas 
Chapter ‘07 Legacy of Design Awards. Jennifer 
has also placed in this year’s Legacy of Design 
awards.  Visit her website: 
www.countandcastle.com.

Catherine Dolen of Catherine Dolen and 
Associates in Waco, Texas placed 1st in four of 
five categories for this year’s ASID Dallas Design 
Ovation awards. Visit Catherine’s website at 
www.catherinedolen.com. Catherine also served 
as lead designer for the 2008 Waco Symphony 
Showhouse.

NCIDQ Certification: Congratulations to the 
following alums on their recent certification:
Abby Cressman Northcutt (’05)
Jeffrey Kabat (’07)
Ashley Wilson Frank ('03)
Erin Dude Sanders ('05)

Employment for recent 
grads
Interior Design
Jamie Dredla - Ethan Allen
Leigh Anne Morgan - Kaliedoscope Studios, Inc.
Rose Lugo - RBDR Architects
Katie Jenkins - Hayslip Design Associates
Amanda Paret - Astleford Interiors
Bethany Gamel - Charissa Seipp Interiors
Fashion Design & Merchandising
Callie Banks - Crate & Barrel
Emily Scheller - Dillard’s corporate office
Miriam Farish - Design Studio,
Jordan Murphy-second internship Betsey Johnson
Emily Scheller- Dillard’s Corporate
Brittany Swindell- Nordstroms
Child and Family Studies
Amber Alcala - Waco Montessori
Anna Burton - Baylor Piper Center
Kellie Frnka - Children's Medical Center
For a continuous update see www.baylor.edu/fcs.

Kudos to the ‘07-’08 
FCS ambassadors
What a great job the 2007 -2008 ambassadors did at 
the Fall, Winter, and Spring Premieres.  They 
represented the department and each program with 
skill and expertise!  Visitors were pleased to have 
the opportunity to visit with ‘actual students’ in the 
sessions and asked very thoughtful questions.  The 
Ambassadors were terrific at giving honest and 
sincere answers.  

Especially, thanks to Callie Banks, Fashion 
Merchandising, Waco, TX; Lauren Beaver, Child 
and Family Studies, Scottsdale, AZ; Angelica Brem, 
Interior Design, Houston, TX; Bailey Dizdar, 
Nutrition Sciences, Mission, TX; Amy Duncan, 
General FCS (Option II), Georgetown, TX; Amy 
Hoover, General FCS (Option II), Guerneville, CA; 
Emily McNeely, Fashion Design, Waco, TX; 
Stephanie Kirst, Fashion Merchandising, Victoria, 
TX; Kristin Rose, Interior Design, Marlin, TX; 
Kelley Ross, Nutrition Sciences, Waxahachie, TX; 
and Marybeth Sparks-Bauer, Child and Family 
Studies, Tyler, TX. �



CALENDAR:

OCTOBER 11
Parent’s Weekend - Fashion Showcase from 9:00 - 11:00 am Mary 

Gibbs Jones Building. Sponsor is the Baylor Fashion Club.

NOVEMBER 1
Homecoming Reception, 4:30 - 6:00 pm, Mary Gibbs Jones Room 

114.

Celebrate with Drs Lusk and Purdy at 
the homecoming reception. They plan to 
retire after the 2008-2009 academic 
year!

   Baylor FCS� Fall 2008

Department of Family & Consumer Sciences
One Bear Place #97346
Waco, TX 76798-7346
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2008-2009 Faculty
Suzy Weems, PhD., RD, CSSD, 

LD, CFCS*
Professor and Chairperson

Margaret Baier, PhD., CFCS
Assistant Professor

Adair Bowen, PhD., ASID, IDEC
Assistant Professor

Janet Crow, PhD., CFLE
Assistant Professor

Lorynn Divita, PhD.
Assistant Professor

Jaynie Fader, M.S.
Lecturer

Nikki Feilner, M.S., IIDA, IDEC
Lecturer

Tyler M. Horner, PhD. CFLE
Lecturer

Michelle Brown, M.A., IIDA, 
IDEC, IALD

Lecturer

Judith Lusk, PhD., CFCS
Professor

Joyce Nuner, PhD.
Assistant Professor

Rita S. Purdy, PhD., CFCS
Professor

LuAnn Soliah, PhD., R.D., CFCS
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